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The past weeks have been busy with meetings, 

Bunnings BBQ’s and the Combined Mountain Rotary 

Clubs Dinner. 

Thanks, must go the Club members who have 

supported the Bunnings BBQ’s even on hot windy days 

when the gazebo was destroyed, and we ended up 

with an alfresco style BBQ. We continue to get support 

from Bunnings for the work we do in providing a 

service for their customers whilst accumulating funds 

for the Club. 

A big thank you to the team who helped put the 

combined Mountain Rotary Club Dinner together. 

The night was a success with several Rotarians asking 

for this type of function to be a yearly event. 

As you know all proceeds from the night will be 

forwarded to the Rotary Foundation on behalf of all 

Mountain Clubs. We raised $737:00 on the night. 

Our team consisted of: Valda Bray, MC on the night 

and ran the night with true professionalism. Fred 

Thompson who proposed the toast to Rotary 

International and Peter Sparks who responded. The 

younger ladies of the Club, Margaret, Deana and 

Rachel for a great job organizing the minor details, 

however important and selling raffle tickets. Marilyn 

Kenny for support behind the scenes and the Welcome 

to Country address. The hardest job of all was well 

coordinated by Jenny Tomas who managed the 

negotiations with the Springwood Sportsman Club and 

Peter Sparks who lost further hair collating the final 

numbers. Thank you again to all who attended and 

made this a very enjoyable night. 
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From President David Rayner 
2019-2020 

The Rotary Club of Springwood INC 
Some of our events and community projects  

 Buttenshaw Park gardens up keep 

 Ronald Mc Donald House  - Meals from the heart 

 Faulconbridge Primary School Athletics Carnival 

 Ellison School Walkathon  

 Bunnings Father’s Day BBQ 

 Literacy Festival at Norman Lindsay Gardens 

 Spring Open Gardens Weekend 

 Graffiti Removal  

 Twilight Markets & ETSY Markets 

 Springwood Late Night Shopping 

 Seniors Christmas Lunch 

 Australia Day BBQ  

 Norman Lindsay Jazz Festival 

 ANZAC Day and Two-Up 

 Foundation Day 

 Variety Golf Day 

 Music Amongst the Autumn Leaves 

 Care Flight BBQ 

At the Board meeting on Thursday night several matters 

were discussed and will be presented to the Club at the 

next Club assembly night. 

A reminded that the two changes proposed to the 

Board by the Club members regarding the recital of the 

“4 Way Test “and the attendance numbers system as 

proposed by Peter Sparks will commence as from the 

meeting on the 4th November. 

This Friday will be the Twilight Markets and BBQ at the 

Faulconbridge Primary School, without the usual 

thunderstorm, I hope. Good luck to all Club Members 

who have given of their time to support this event. 

President 

Dave Rayner 
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KEEP CALM 
 

AND  
 

BECOME 
 

A  
 

ROTARIAN 

Fred is one of our  
Charter members  who  
welcomes us at each of our 
meetings. He recently  
celebrated a milestone  
birthday and we helped him 
celebrate it with a favourite 
of his Valda’s bread and 
butter pudding, complete with 
birthday candles. 
Fred’s birthday wish was to 
attend Question Time. He 
enjoyed himself very much.  
Fred is seen here with his 
daughter Susan,  
Anthony Albanese MP and 
Susan Templeman MP.  

Our meeting  on 
Monday 14 
welcomed two 
guests—visiting 
Rotarian Steve 
Winter, who is a 
Past President of 
Taradale Rotary 
in New Zealand 
joined us.  

He is currently Taradale Rotary Director of Service. 
Taradale is near Hawks Bay in NZ. 
Former Springwood Rotarian Warwick Harrison, 
who is now with Bega Rotary, also joined us for 
fellowship.  
President Dave also talked about his recent visit to 
Moxey Farm Dairies to celebrate their 100th 
anniversary of the family milking operations. They 
started at Richmond in the early 1900s and Dave 
milked for Mr Moxey when he was at Hawkesbury 
Ag College in 1971 and 1972. Today Moxey Farm is 
one of the largest dairy operations in the world. 

The combined Blue 
Mountains Rotary Clubs 
night was a huge  
success and from all  
reports will be repeated 
in the future.  
Well done to all who has 
a hand at putting this all 
together. 
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Rotarian Needs Assessment 
Name: 

How important is 
this to you? 

How well does your 
Rotary experience 
address this need? 
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1 Responsibility           

2 Recognition           

3 Leadership pathways           

4 Personal growth/Broadening of horizons           

5 Sense of belonging           

6 Project ownership/Empowerment           

7 Networking opportunities           

8 Fellowship/social interaction           

9 Skill development           

10 Challenge           

11 Interpersonal Relationships           

12 Assimilation into a new community           

13 Sense of purpose/direction           

14 Mentoring           

15 Support for your cause           

16 Fun/entertainment/enjoyment           

17 Education           

18 Keeping alive           

19 International Understanding           

20 Humanitarian service           

21 Community involvement           

22 Fulfilment/achievement           

23 Being part of a team           

24 Satisfaction/Value for money           

25            

26            

  

No Name Needed 

Please print off the above survey, fill it in and hand it over at the next meeting.  
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President David Rayner Appointments 

President  Elect Jenny Kroonstuiver Sergeant of Arms Allen Smith 

Secretary Marilyn Kenney Attendance Officer Peter Sparkes 

Treasurer Paul Erickson Speaker Coordinator  Yvonne Meehan 

Club Administration Jenny Thomas Meet and Greet Fred Thompson & Alan Cameron 

Immediate Past President Margaret Bell Welfare Officer Valda Bray 

Directors  SPRINGWORD Editor Sherril Daly 

Community Service Geoffery Glassock AM Web Page and Facebook Sherril  Daly 

International Service Frank Ross   

Vocational Service Jenny Thomas   

Membership Pat Ainslie   

Public Image Sherril Daly   

Youth Director John Fuller/Gregg Josey   

Our thoughts and prayer go to the 

families of  

Ann Ahern, 

with the loss of her mother 

and 

Past member/President of our club, 

David Manzi.  

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 
Once again this year we will be collecting GLUTEN 
FREE items to make into Christmas Hampers. We 
ask you to donate Gluten Free items to be include 
into hampers but also happy to have hand creams 
and other personal items.  
 

In total we are looking at donating 10 Christmas 
Gluten free hampers  
All donations of goods or cash will be kindly taken 
Please contact Valda or Margaret regarding goods. 

 

The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc  
are Helping Assist the Disadvantaged 
 

Well Done but KEEP THEM COMING 
Lynda at Springwood Garden Centre  has 
collected a nice box full of bottle tops for 
Norm to collect.  
Every one million caps = 100 hands !!!! 

Congratulations on retirement go 
to Cheryl Kitto. 

Cheryl has been a member of our 
club for  many years and has held 
many positions in the past. At the 

moment Cheryl and husband 
Norm are taking some well       

deserved rest. 

Congratulations to Marilyn and 
Colin for becoming  

grandparents to Mia. 
Mia was a premature baby and 

all are doing well 

mailto:rotaryclubofspringwood@gmail.com
http://www.springwoodrotary.org.au/
http://www.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
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Anita Cobby Charity Fundraising Dinner 
 

Saturday 23rd November 2019 
6.30—11.30pm 

Diamond Showroom, Blacktown 
55 Campbell Street, Blacktown 

3 course dinner $85 pp 
 
The  Anita Cobby Charity Fundraising Dinner will be 
held to raise funds for Grace’s Place—a  world first 
residential trauma centre for children and young  
people affected by homicide, to be built in Doonside, 
NSW. 
Grace’s Place will be named in honour of Grace 
Lynch, the mother of Anita Cobby, it will be a place 
where children and young people can be counselled, 
cared for, nurtured and given the skills to survive. 
Join us for a night of dining and dancing with  
entertainment by the Vallies—a tribute to Frankie 
Valli and the Four Seasons. 
There will be plenty of opportunities for you to  
donate and get involved including  raffles, live  
auctions and a silent auction. 

Dress :Cocktail  
For Tickets go to: 

Anita Cobby Charity Fundraising Dinner  

 

 

Last call for bookings 

Bookings close on 3 November 

Please do not wait – Book Today -  

WE NEED YOU!  

ROTARY FOUNDATION DINNER 

District 9675 & District 9685 

Monday 11 November 2019 

6.30 for a 7.00pm start at  

Waterview Function Centre 

Bicentennial Park Homebush 

 

The Rotary Club of Springwood Inc. 
 

The Growing Library  
Support Your Community 

All BOOKS $2 

All DVD’s $2 

The Springwood Garden Centre 

Hawkesbury Rd Springwood 

Well done Lynda whose Growing Library 

has raised $200 for drought relief. 

https://www.bendigobank.com.au/appeals/rotary-drought-appeal/
https://www.stickytickets.com.au/87606/anita_cobby_charity_fundraising_dinner.aspx
https://www.crsadmin.com/EventPortal/Registrations/PublicFill/EventPublicFill.aspx?evtid=5836888d-5e43-4c1b-bdb4-c0c055c42d3c
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THE ROTARY CLUB OF SPRINGWOOD INC. 
BUNNINGS BARBEQUE ROSTER 

DATE Sunday  3rd November 

 

  Cash Register 
Serving/bun 

slicing 
Serving Cooking 

9 – 11.45 Valda Bray Margaret Bell Sherril Daly John Fuller* 

11.45 – 2.30 Geoff Glassock   David Rayner Allen Smith* 

    *food temperature readings    
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What is the Rotary Leadership Institute 

The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) is a multi-district, grassroots leadership development program of 
member districts organized into regional divisions throughout the world. 

The RLI seeks to have Rotary Clubs in member districts identify those Rotarians who seem to have the  
POTENTIAL for future club leadership (not necessarily as club presidents) and provide those so identified 
with a quality education in Rotary knowledge and leadership skills for voluntary organizations.  

RLI PHILOSOPHY 
"Having leadership skills does not alone assure good Rotary leadership. An effective Rotary leader must 
ALSO have Rotary knowledge, perspective about where Rotary has been, where it is now and a vision of 
what Rotary can be."   

The program consists of three parts which will be held at the District Office in Sefton Road,  
Thornleigh.  Each session will start 8:30 for 9:00 a.m. and should be completed around 3:45 
pm. Participants will be supplied with the course materials, morning tea and lunch.                                    
The course costs is currently being covered by District.   

The course includes many topics such membership, running clubs, Rotary Foundation, projects, public  
relations and leadership.  This information is covered in an interactive way with facilitated                       
discussions.  There can be about 12 - 15  participants at any one time.  

This is a great opportunity not only to learn, but also to share your Rotary experiences with others.         

So register and help the clubs of our district become even more effective and vibrant.  

The Rotary Leadership Institute  
 

Attention new Rotarians 
Or  

Rotarians that need to update their knowledge 
 

Please look at joining the program to become better aware of all that Rotary can offer. 
 

16th and 17th November 2019  

rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
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Apologies  
Please contact for Apologies, Additional Guest, Dietary Changes ETC.  

Peter Sparkes peege@bigpond.com or phone  0417 244 829 by 5pm on Sunday.  
Speak clearly and leave your name and contact number with the message.  

Remember you will be required to pay for any meals not cancelled after 5pm on Sunday 

The Rotary Club of Springwood 2 month Calendar 
November 2019 

1 Twilight Markets - Faulconbridge Public, Rotary BBQ 

2 Buttenshaw Park Gardening 

4 Social Meeting  Pre Melbourne Cup Trivia Night and Hat Parade 

11 Club Assembly—Update on By-Laws /Constitution 

16 Bunnings BBQ 

18 Rotary Meeting—District Governor Kalm McLellan Official Visit 

23 Etsy Markets - Norman Lindsay Gallery, Parking & BBQ 

25 AGM—Club Business 

December 2019 

2 Club Meeting—ROTARACT 

7 Buttenshaw Park Gardening 

9 Rotary Meeting 

16 Club Meeting—Christmas Party at the Erickson’s 

21 Bunnings BBQ 

January 2020 

4 Buttenshaw Park Gardening 

18 Bunnings BBQ 

20 Social Meeting TBA End of Christmas Break 

Reminders 
 

 Please keep collecting all your bread tags and bottle tops  

 Thank you to all that have started to use the bar code for the Return and Earn we have already 
starting to see the benefits. This is an easy fundraiser for the Club. If you want a laminated copy of 
the barcode please see Norm. 

 New meeting protocols decided at the recent board meeting, both suggestions were raised at the 
Club Assembly. We will now include the 4 way test at the beginning of each meeting. Starting from 
4/11 attendance and RSVPs will be modified so that Rotarians can nominate whether they are: 
Attending unless otherwise advised / Not attending unless otherwise advised 

Peter Sparkes still needs to know by 5pm Sunday any changes to your agreed attendance as per above 
and all dietary requirements etc will be retained. If you do not attend, you will be required to pay for your 
meal. Those that decide to attend but have not notified will be able to order from the Ori Café menu. 


